




























From: Liz Tiefenthaler [ 
Sent: Thursday, June 14, 2018 9:54 AM 
To: All Alders  
Cc: Firchow, Kevin <KFirchow@cityofmadison.com>; Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; 
Subject: Christopher Houden Development for Johnson Street 

 
To City of Madison Officials: 
   
My wife and I are long-time Tenney/Lapham residents, having lived on Sherman Ave for 37 
years. We support local businesses on Johnson Street and count ourselves blessed to be able to 
access so many wonderful things in downtown Madison and State St. This is why we are so 
particularly  pleased to see the plans for Chris Houden’s development of the 800 block of 
Johnson St.  
  
  More and more we have watched landlords not caring for their properties and homes and 
yards falling into complete disrepair. It is our opinion that people need access to good housing 
and should not have to live in dilapidated apartments.  Recent successful developments such as 
Galaxy and Lyric apartments point to the demand for nice housing.  Also, improving the beauty 
of our neighborhood will make the entire Tenney/Lapham area more vibrant. We feel that the 
Houden properties will enhance our neighborhood and will fit in beautifully with the 
neighborhood’s current revival.  
 
  We hope that you will welcome Chris Houden to our neighborhood and support his project. 
  Thank you, 
     Todd and Liz Tiefenthaler 
     Sherman Ave 
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From: Cedric Johnson  
Sent: Thursday, June 14, 2018 11:47 AM 
To: All Alders   
Cc: Firchow, Kevin <KFirchow@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: From a Tenney-Lapham Resident 

 

Good Morning, 

 

I am writing to voice my support for the proposed 700 East Johnson project. After reviewing the 

proposal (and monitoring the ongoing conversation) I became excited by the idea of a fresh 

development that will bring more neighbors who are diverse and engaged. 

 

Many of my peers (thirty-something professionals) are moving north where they can find 

affordable housing, a variety of residents, and access to new businesses. We joke about me being 

the last one downtown where the only thing changing is the price of rent; driving most of us out.  

 

As a renter at Norris Court I do not have the same concerns as homeowners in the neighborhood, 

however with the rapid development along the E. Washington corridor I feel that more options is 

a good thing. I want to stay in this neighborhood for the foreseeable future; it is where I live, 

work, and play. Perhaps I'll look to buy here as well. What makes this area desirable is the 

opportunities for smart growth (inclusive and equitable) that takes into consideration ALL 

residents, from owners to renters, young professionals to families, and even the businesses we 

patronize. 

 

I hope that the Council will approve this project for the sake of building a neighborhood rich in 

diversity, desirable quality of life, and access for everyone who wants to reside here. 

 

Regards, 

Cedric Johnson 
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